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Warmingham CE Primary School 
School Lane, Warmingham 

Cheshire. CW11 3QN 
Tel: 01270 526260 

 
Executive Head of RCSAT: Nic Badger 

Principal of Warmingham: Kate Appleby 
 

School Diary for the 
Week Beginning: 
13th May 2024 

 
Monday 

Year 4 & Year 5  
Love Music Trust 

lessons 
 

PE – Hedgehogs 
 

Lunchtime 
Eco Warriors 

 
Tuesday 

Nerf Wars 
 

Wednesday 
PE – Squirrels & Badgers 

with Crewe Alex 
 

After School 
Football & Chess Clubs 

 
Thursday 
 
Friday  

Lunchtime 
Choir  

 

 
 Molly and Zara 

 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents, 
Firstly, I would like to thank all of the families who able to support us at 
the Wakes last Saturday.   We helped raise an incredible £9,676.64 for St 
Leonard’s and we raised £718.18 for the school.   Thank you. 
 
Earlier this week, I sent an email out to remind parents that they should 
only be using the village hall carpark if they have a disabled badge.   I 
have also spoken to individual parents to remind them.   I would like to 
thank the parents who follow this request so the families with 
disabilities can access the school safely.    I know that they too are really 
appreciative of your kindness and support.   Thank you. 
 
Last night, some of Badgers took part in a friendly football match against 
Middlewich Primary.   Although, we didn’t win I was so missed with how 
far the team has come.   They now play as a team working hard to defend 
the goal whilst also trying to move forward to score a goal instead of 
playing as individuals.   Well done Eliza, Lydia, Zara, Alexander, Alfie, 
Freddie, Jack, Morrison, Oliver P, Oliver S, Simon and Thomas.    
 
Across the country, thousands of Year 6 children will be preparing for 
their KS2 SATs tests next week.    At Warmingham, we try hard to ensure 
that the children don’t become too anxious about these tests, and instead 
try to put a positive twist on them.    Instead of them being a test, the 
children are encouraged to see them as a chance to show how hard they 
have worked over the last four years and all the things they have learnt 
to do.    We remind the children regularly that the tests are just a 
snapshot in time, and that they will never reflect all the amazing things 
they can do – whether that’s academically or not.     Our children all have 
so much to offer, and that’s what we value, and this is what we share 
with the teachers at their new High Schools.    I’m sure you’ll join me in 
wishing our wonderful Year 6, and those across the country ‘good luck’. 
 
Year 6, please make sure you have lots of fun – get outside and enjoy this 
amazing weather.    Have a wonderful weekend everyone. 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
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Gardening Club 

I’m sure you have noticed how busy our gardening club have been over the last couple of weeks.   This 
morning Amelia our Eco Lead planted the first apple tree in our orchard.   The gardening club planted 
the second.    Hopefully next year we will be able to enjoy the fruit they produce. 
 

 

 
 

Warmingham Sings 
The children at Warmingham School have been invited to be involved in an exciting singing event on 
Saturday 15th June at 7pm. More details to follow but the adult choir that Mrs Henry leads in 
Knutsford called Phoenix Voices are coming to St Leonard’s Church to perform in a joint concert and 
would love the children to join with them.   Places are available for all members of the choir and Key 
Stage 2.    
 
This will be a fantastic opportunity for the children to work alongside some great singers and develop 
their performance skills.   A professional accompanist will also work alongside the children.   We will 
be singing songs such as ‘The Wellerman’ and ‘This is Me’ from The Greatest Showman.   The school 
Choir will also be singing Songs from Matilda and Les Miserables.   There is no cost for the children to 
be involved, however children will need to be supervised at the event and tickets for parents and 
carers will be available at a reduced rate of £5.00 per family through school.   Refreshments including 
soft drinks/ prosecco will be included in the ticket price. If you would like your child to be involved, 
please speak to Mrs Henry or Mrs Marsden.   All proceeds are going towards the renovation of the 
Church Tower. 
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 Polite Reminder 
We are strictly a no mobile school.   Please do not use your mobile 

whilst on school grounds, including the school carpark. 

 
Relationships & Sex Education 

Relationships and Sex (RSE) are part of our Relationships, Sex 
and Health Education (RSHE).   Our RSHE curriculum develops 
the knowledge, understanding and skills young people need to 

manage their lives, now and in the future.    Learning about 
relationships and sex supports children to stay safe, enjoy 

positive relationships of all kinds, and make informed 
decisions.    It will build positive foundations for healthy and 

safe relationships of all kinds.      

At Warmingham, our curriculum starts with our family and 
friends and how to be kind, the importance of caring and 

respectful relationships before moving onto how our bodies 
change during puberty in preparation for reproduction and the 

basic facts about pregnancy in Year 6.     As part of the 
curriculum, we also cover online relationships because of the 

world we live in today.   We use the ‘Christopher Winters 
Project’ to deliver our Relationships & Sex Education during 

the summer of each year.     

A copy of our RSHE scheme of work, Relationships Policy and 
the units of work from the Christopher Winters Project can be 
found on the school’s website.   We will be delivering our RSE 
the week after half term.  This will be happening every Tuesday 
afternoon for a period of three weeks.      If you have any 
concerns or would like some additional information, please 
either speak to your child’s class teacher. 
 

 

 

 
Previously Loved Stock 

Has your child grown out of a pair of trainers or school shoes? 
Are they still like new? 

We would happily take them off your hands and add them to our 
‘previously loved’ stock. 

 

 
Polite Reminder for parents 
Please inform us of any changes to your contact details, such as 
mobile numbers, email addresses, home addresses and 
emergency contacts.  
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Summer Reading Challenge 
 

Middlewich Library are preparing for this year’s exciting Summer Reading Challenge Marvellous 
Makers, which begins on Saturday 6th July.    
  
We’d love to visit your assembly near the end of the summer term to tell your pupils all about it. 
  
The Summer Reading Challenge is a really fun, free way to keep children reading over their long 
summer holidays and help avoid that dip in literacy skills when they return to school in September. 
  
Each child will receive free incentives, such stickers and activity sheets and if they complete the 
challenge, they will be presented with a medal and certificate at our special award ceremony. 
 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 
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Let Your Light Shine – Ours Stars this Week: 
Otters (Reception) ~ Rogan for the service his has shown to his challenge work this week. 
Hedgehogs (Y1) ~ Penny for her service to all of her work. 
Hedgehogs (Y2) ~ Amelia O for her friendship and kindness to others. 
Squirrels (Y3) ~ James for showing service and hard work whilst learning about different climate in 
Europe. Well done! 
Squirrels (Y4) ~ Lewis for showing perseverance with his learning and showing courage to keep on 
going. 
Badgers (Y5) ~ Molly for the joy and enthusiasm she showed when talking about spirituality in our 
class worship this week.  
Badgers (Y6) ~ Thomas for the joy and wisdom he showed when writing his persuasive letter to the 
council about the 'Poison Pool'.   
PE Award (KS1) ~William for showing joy in PE, trying his best with a smile on his face. 
PE Award (KS2) ~ Alexander for his determination during his swimming lessons, improving his 
gliding skills. 
Mrs Appleby’s Principal Award ~ Otters’ Class for the service they have shown to their learning. 
 

House Points 
House Birch Oak Sycamore Willow 

This Week 72 87 72 100 
Top of the House Penelope Amelia L Albert Jack and Rogan B 

This Year 4985 5071 4971 5922 
 

 
This week our Ethos Council have chosen William for always being so kind to everyone and being a 
good friend to everyone. 
 

 

 
Over the course of the half term, we will be focusing on the 

Christian value of friendship.   Next week, we will be listening to 
the reflecting on the following Bible passage: 

Supporting One Another ~ Luke 5:17-39 
The Twelve Friends ~ Luke 5:12-16 
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 Let Your Light Shine – Out of School Achievements 
 
 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Well done Ellie, Albert & Milo.   
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Summer Term 2024 
 

19th April – 5th July Swimming lessons (KS2) 
13th – 17th May – KS2 SATs Week (Y6) 

20th May - Home Learning Exhibition @ 2:30pm 
22nd May – Tag Rugby Tournament (Y5/6) 
22nd May – Otters Trip to the Blue Planet 

23rd May – RCSAT Games at Bunbury 
6th June – 80th D-Day Anniversary 

11th June – SENs Day 1 
14th June – Ethos Conference 

15th June – Concert at St Leonard’s 7pm 
21st June – Sports Day & Family Picnic 

26th June – Town Sports (KS2) 
28th June – Reserve Sports Day 

2nd July – SENs Day 2 
3rd July – PTA Summer Fair 

4th July – Rounder’s Tournament (KS2) 
10th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Service and Lunch – Chester Cathedral 

12th July – End of Year School Reports sent home 
15th July - Home Learning Exhibition @ 2:30pm 

17th July – Y6 Prom (Y5 invited) 
19th July – Leavers’ Service 10am @ St Leonard’s 

 

 
TERM Dates & INSET Days 

 
New dates or changes to previously advertised dates are shown in bold.  
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